Princess Patricia's Canadian Light Infantry Association



SPRING BULLETIN

March 2007

Edited by:

D'Arcy Best 1511-133 Niakwa Rd Winnipeg MB R2M 5J5 Phone: (204) 256-2132

E-Mail: ppcli.assn.news@shaw.ca

PRINCESS PATRICIA'S CANADIAN LIGHT INFANTRY ASSOCIATION NATIONAL EXECUTIVE

National President

Mr. R. Raidt, MMM, CD 1031 - 75 Ave SW Calgary AB T2V 0S7 (403) 252-1686 ppcli@nucleus.com

Vice-President (West)

Mr. Bert Scott, CD 1641 - 6 Ave Wainwright AB T9W 1J7 (780) 842-6674 CSN 530-1704 scott.br@forces.gc.ca

Honorary Chairman of Council

BGen (Retd) J.E.L.Gollner, OMM, CD 1401 Lovers Lane, RR1 Cobble Hill BC V0R 1L0 (250) 598-6769 (Phone & Fax) pacwavecorp@telus.net

National Vice-President

Mr. W.G.S. Sutherland, CD 170 Twin Island Air Park 52112 Range Road 222 Sherwood Park AB T8C 1H6 (780) 922-2524 sutherla@strathcona.ab.ca

Past President

Mr. J. de Bruijne, CD 646 Rason Rd Victoria BC V9E 1B7 (250) 474-6727

Vice-President (East)

Mr. Harry Bloom, CD 1290 Turner Cr Orleans ON K1E 2Y4 (613) 824-0130 harrybloom@rogers.com

National Secretary-Treasurer

Captain R.J. McConechy, CD PPCLI Association Secretariat c/o Regimental Headquarters Princess Patricia's Canadian Light Infantry PO Box 10500 Stn Forces Edmonton AB T5J 4J5 Tel: (780) 973-4011 Ext 5453 Fax:: (780) 973-1613 E-Mail: radjt@ppcli.com

REGIMENTAL HEADQUARTERS

Mailing address: Commercial Phone: Military CSN: (780) 973-4011 (Switchboard), pause, 528-4011 (Operator) or 528-Extension Regimental Headquarters Princess Patricia's and then Extension No. Canadian Light Infantry Regimental Kitshop Sales......5508 Regimental Major.....5459 PO Box 10500 Stn Forces Regimental Kitshop NCO......5454 Regimental Adjutant.....5453 Edmonton AB T5J 4J5 Accounts NCO......5451 Regimental Warrant Officer......5452 RHQ Fax.....(780) 973-1613 E-Mail Address: radjt@ppcli.com RHO Orderly Room.....5450 Regimental Website: www.ppcli.com

RHQ CALGARY DETACHMENT

Mailing address:

RHQ Calgary Detachment Princess Patricia's Canadian Light Infantry Museum of the Regiments 4520 Crowchild Trail SW Calgary AB T2T 5J4

E-Mail Address: ppcli@nucleus.com

Commercial Phone:

General Office & Museum...(403) 974-2860 Museum Curator/Archives...(403) 974-2867 Fax.....(403) 974-2864

Military CSN:

530-2860 530-2867 530-2864

BRANCH DIRECTORY

ATLANTIC

President

Mr. William Minnis, CD RR1 Belfast PE C0A 1A0 (902) 659-2683 bminis@pei.sympatico.ca

Secretary

Mr Errol Monkley
9 Cambridge Drive
Charlottetown PE C1C 1P2
(902) 629-1265
ecm@pei.sympatico.ca

VPP Contact

Bill Minnis, (902) 659-2683 bminnis@pei.sympatico.ca

FRASER VALLEY

President

Mr. Harold Grouette, CD 45995 Stevenson Rd Chilliwack BC V2R 2G2 (604) 858-3781

Secretary

Mrs. Bernice Fourgere 49-49518 Knight Rd Chilliwack BC V2R 3X4 (604) 847-3096

VPP Contact

Matt Brown, (604) 792-9962 mrbrown@shawbiz.ca

CALGARY

President

Mr. Joe Schulz 3101 Lake Fraser Green SE Calgary AB T2J 7H9 (403) 246-4132 jmwschulz@shaw.ca

Secretary

Mrs Annette Loykowski (403) 241-2507 loykc121@aol.com

VPP Contact

Joe Schulz, (403) 246-4132 jmwschulz@shaw.ca

KINGSTON

President

Mr. Dave Pentney, CD 874 Unity Rd Glenburnie ON K0H 1S0 (613) 548-7234 djpentney@sympatico.ca

Secretary-Treasurer

Mr. Lou Grimshaw 612 Fay St, RR#1 Kingston ON K7L 4V1 (613) 549-2500 Fax: (613) 549-8320 lougrim@kingston.net

VPP Contact

Dave Pentney, (613) 548-7234 djpentney@sympatico.ca

EDMONTON

President

Mr. Fred Goldring 6815 - 152B Ave Edmonton AB T5C 3N9 Phone/Fax (780) 476-5472 fkgldrng@telusplanet.net

Secretary

Liz Basham 2008 - 49A St Edmonton AB T6L 2X1 (780) 466-2378

VPP Contact

Fred Goldring, (780) 476-5472 fkgldrng@telusplanet.net

MANITOBA/NW ONTARIO

President

Mr. Gerald Hawkins 526 Stiles St Winnipeg MB R3G 3A4 (204) 772-0851 gbhawkins@3web.net

Secretary

Maureen Blake 526 Stiles St Winnipeg MB R3G 3A4 (204) 772-0851 mcblake@3web.net

VPP Contact

Len King, (204) 661-2591 sh5733@mts.net

(Branch Directory continued on next page)

BRANCH DIRECTORY

(Continued)

OTTAWA

President

Mr. Harry Bloom, CD 1290 Turner Cr Orleans ON K1E 2Y4 (613) 824-0130 harrybloom@rogers.com

Secretary

Mr William Plouffe 3938 Armitage Ave Dunrobin ON K0A 1T0 Home: (613) 832-1498 Work: (613) 829-8281 wplouffe@sympatico.ca

VPP Contact

Mr William Love 45 Welkin Cres Ottawa ON K2E 5M4 (613) 225-3457 bjlove@295.ca

VANCOUVER

President

Mr. Thomas J. Holland, CD 25-3100 Ozada Ave Coquitlam BC V3B 2T5 (604) 941-4023 Tahollan@aol.com

Secretary-Treasurer

Mrs. Thelma A. Holland 25-3100 Ozada Ave Coquitlam BC V3B 2T5 (604) 941-4023 Tahollan@aol.com

VPP Contact

Chuck Wilson, (604) 541-2843 SH61472@shaw.ca

SASKATCHEWAN

President

Mr. Lloyd Jones 2919 Elphinstone St Regina SK S4S 2A4 (306) 584-0268

Secretary-Treasurer

Mr. J.V.J. (Don) Pelletier 450 York St. Regina SK S4R 4W8 (306) 924-0830

VPP Contact

Either of the above

SOUTHWEST ONTARIO

President

Mr. Mark Fisher 69 Cole Crescent, SS4 Niagara-on-the-Lake ON LOS 1J0 Home: (905) 704-1610 Cell: (905) 359 4240 ffisher@cogeco.ca

Secretary

Elaine Gillespie 2185 Preston Rd, RR3 Peterborough ON K9J 6X4 (705) 745-0975 elaine.gillespie@sympatico.ca

VPP Contact

Mark Fisher, (905) 704-1610 ffisher@cogeco.ca

VANCOUVER ISLAND

President

Mr. Edward Widenmaier 7706 Wallace Drive Saanichton BC V8M 1N5 (250) 652-4510 chink100@hotmail.com

Secretary

Mr. John Tolley, CD 3014 Balfour Ave Victoria BC V9A 1R6 (250) 382 7357

VPP Contact

Liz Davies, (250) 478-1275 elizdavies@telus.net

WAINWRIGHT

President

Mr. Bill Miller, CD Box 3189 Wainwright AB T9W 1T1 (780) 842-4997 wjm808@telus.net

Secretary

Melanie McEachern 2525 - 9th Ave Wainwright AB T9W 1V8 (780) 842-2572 CSN 530-1212 mceachern.ml@forces.gc.ca

VPP Contact

Bill Miller, (780) 842-4997 wjm808@telus.net

MEMBERS AT LARGE

Captain R.J. McConechy, CD PPCLI Association Secretariat PPCLI Regimental Headquarters PO Box 10500 Stn Forces Edmonton AB T5J 4J5 (780) 973-4011 Ext 5453 radjt@ppcli.com

The above information was the latest available to the Editor. Please notify the Newsletter Editor and the Association Secretary immediately of any errors or subsequent changes.

ADRIENNE CLARKSON APPOINTED PPCLI COLONEL-IN-CHIEF

The Department of National Defence has announced the appointment of the Right Honourable Adrienne Clarkson as Colonel-in-Chief of Princess Patricia's Canadian Light Infantry.

The formal change of appointment ceremony will take place in Edmonton on the afternoon of Saturday, 17 March 2007. In addition to the parade, available PPCLI officers, Association members and select friends of the Regiment will be invited to attend a dining-in with Lady Patricia and Madame Clarkson in Edmonton on Friday, 16 March 2007. A less formal dining-in for Lady Patricia and Madame Clarkson will be hosted by the Warrants & Sergeants the evening of 17 March 2007.

Lady Patricia will visit Canada from 14-25 March 2007. In addition to participating in the formal ceremony and dinners in Edmonton, she will attend a PPCLI luncheon in Ottawa at the NDHQ Warrant Officers & Sergeants Mess on Thursday, 15 March 2007. Planning is also underway to arrange PPCLI luncheons in Vancouver (either 18 or 19 March) and Victoria (Monday, 20 March). Lady Patricia also intends to meet with the members of Burma Star Association and the Mountbatten Memorial Society. More information will be forthcoming as soon as the detailed planning for these activities is complete.

Madame Clarkson will conduct her first visit as Colonel-in-Chief from 18-19 March 2007. This visit will focus on Edmonton-based units, specifically the First and Third Battalions, the Loyal Edmonton Regiment, and their families.

Madame Clarkson's appointment is sure to please many of the Regiment's serving members. During her tenure as Governor-General, she visited wounded soldiers, pinned on medals, visited troops in Kosovo and the Persian Gulf, and spent many Christmases and New Years with troops in Afghanistan. On one notable occasion in 2004, after enduring a day of slashing rain and mud in Kabul, she celebrated New Year's Eve by buying the noncommissioned members mess a round of drinks before dancing with a succession of soldiers and kissing two of them at the stroke of midnight.

Madame Clarkson will be the third Colonel-in-Chief of the Regiment since its formation in 1914. The first, appointed in 1918, was Princess Patricia, granddaughter of Queen Victoria and daughter of the Duke of Connaught, Canada's Governor-General. She remained Colonel-in-Chief until her death in 1974.

Princess Patricia was succeeded by Countess Patricia Mountbatten, another descendent of Queen Victoria, cousin of Prince Philip and daughter of the late Lord Louis Mountbatten. Princess Patricia herself recommended the Countess as her successor prior to her death at age 87.

Now over 80 years old, Countess Mountbatten told the Regiment she is getting a bit too old for her duties and would like to retire. She agreed with the Regiment's suggestion that Clarkson succeed her and will come to Edmonton for the installation of her successor.

The appointment of a Canadian citizen as Colonel-in-Chief of a Canadian regiment is unprecedented. By tradition, those roles are filled by members of the Royal Family. Prince Charles serves as Colonel-in-Chief of the Lord Strathcona's Horse, Queen Elizabeth is Colonel-in-Chief of 1 Combat Engineers, Princess Anne is Colonel-in-Chief of 1 Service Battalion and Countess Mountbatten is related to the Royal Family.

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The Annual General Meeting of the Princess Patricia's Canadian Light Infantry Association will take place in the Glenmore Inn, Calgary, Alberta on *Saturday*, *1 September* 2007 at 0900 hrs.

A *Proxy Form* is attached as Annex 'A' to this Bulletin for the use of Members in Good Standing who are unable to attend the meeting in person. Completed Proxies must be received at the National Secretariat *no later than August 23* or given to the National Secretary two hours before the meeting for validation.

CALGARY BRANCH TO HOST 2007 AGM

The 2007 Annual General Meeting and associated events will take place in Calgary, Alberta from 31 August to 2 September.

The complete program and recommended accommodation list were included with the 2006 Association Newsletter. Additional copies can be downloaded from the Regimental Website, www.ppcli.com, or obtained from the National Secretariat. Completed Registration Forms with cheques for applicable fees must be received by the Calgary Branch no later than 15 July.

DUES ALERT!

Have you paid your Association Membership Dues for the year 2007?

Our Constitution states that Annual Dues become due and payable on January 1st of each year and must be paid by March 31st for a member to remain in good standing. Only Members in Good Standing are entitled to hold office, vote at Association meetings and receive Association Newsletters and Bulletins.

STUDENT BURSARY APPLICATIONS

Applications for PPCLI Student Bursaries must be received at Regimental Headquarters by 15 July. Forms may be obtained on the Regimental Website (www.ppcli.com) or by calling the RHO Orderly Room, (780) 973-4011, Extension 5450.

He who hesitates is probably right.

PPCLI ASSOCIATION ANNUAL NEWSLETTER

The next PPCLI Association Newsletter will be distributed in early November 2007. The deadline for submissions is *Friday*, 5 October.

The Newsletter will contain editorials, announcements of upcoming Association and Regimental activities, personal and historical notes and current affairs of interest to members. The Minutes of the Annual General Meeting will be enclosed. We will also include Branch activity calendars for the coming year and any other information Branches may have for the benefit of their own and other members.

We encourage individual members to contribute personal anecdotes and photographs.

BRANCH NEWS

Atlantic Branch

By Errol Monkley

Our new Colonel in Chief and Colonel of the Regiment have been invited to attend our fall AGM. They have accepted our invitation. The French Grey Battalion has kindly agreed to co-host the affair, as it is absolutely necessary to hold the event in CFB Gagetown to permit serving members to participate. The dates will also have to change, and the weekend of 28 to 30 September has been chosen. Further details will be provided once planning has progressed further. This will be a very important event for both the Branch and The French Grey Battalion, and all members are encouraged to attend.

Accommodation: If you choose to stay in the Oromocto area, accommodation will be an individual responsibility. There is a Days Inn hotel in Oromocto that is approximately a five-minute drive to the base. Twenty nonsmoking rooms, each with two queen beds have been reserved. Remind them that the group name is "Princess Patricia". The regular rate is \$117.00 but we have a special discount rate of \$95.00 plus taxes. Cut off date for the special discounted rate is September 14, 2007. It is suggested that you make your reservations early. If you experience problems, ask for Stephanie.

Day's Inn – Oromocto Phone: 506-357-5657
60 Brayson Boulevard Toll Free: 800-329-7466
Oromocto, NB E2V 4T9 Fax: 506-357-5459

Email: hotel@daysinnoromocto.com
Web Site: www.daysinnoromocto.com/

Please be advised that neither Branch President Bill Minnis nor Secretary/Treasurer Errol Monkley will allow their names to stand for any Executive position. It's time for a change. As a matter of interest, the position of Secretary/Treasurer may be filled by a lady as is the case in a number of other branches.

Calgary Branch

By Joe Schulz

The Calgary branch is as busy as ever! We completed our tour of working the Casino on December third and fourth. It went off without a hitch.

We have a few new members and constantly strive to find Patricias who have lost the trail.

Cindy Green, the Peer Support Coordinator for OSISS in Calgary, gave an enlighten briefing on OSI followed by individual assessments. Some members sat and talked with Cindy following the briefing, which goes to show that there are people out there suffering in silence.

We had our elections in January. A motion from the floor asked that the current executive remain in position until after the 60th in August. Of course we jumped at the chance and the old guard in the Calgary Branch will remain until then. We have had several of the newer members step up to the plate as our shadows and will follow us around learning the ropes and will be ready to step into our shoes as the new executive in the fall. Thanks a lot, fellows, it's nice to see leadership from our new members.

Of course the Operation in full swing is the 60th Anniversary. If you are planning to attend please don't wait to get your registration in as quickly as you can. At present time we have 22 rooms already booked and expect a deluge now that the New Year is here. This will be our chance to say good-bye to our patron, Countess Mountbatten so don't wait get that paper work rolling today!

To give the ladies a warning order, the dinner and dance will be semi formal. This will give you lots of time to find the perfect outfit to stun us old dogs on that weekend.

For those of you who are ordering items from the 60th Anniversary kit shop, there are several things to keep in mind.

First, if you order an item to be picked up at the 60th it must be prepaid when you order. This prevents us being stuck with items that were ordered and then a no show.

Second, when you do place an order we have to wait until there are enough items ordered by members (usually 12 of the same items) before we can place an order with the manufacture.

Third, if we send you an order in the mail you must pay for the item first then we will ship it to you C.O.D.

The concept is not to over order and be stuck with items after the do in August. We will not have many 60th items for sale on site so please get your registration and order forms in early.

We will be waiting in breathless anticipation for your registration forms. Hope to see you all here in Calgary from 31 August to 02 September 2007.

Edmonton Branch

By Fred Goldring

Here we go again, another year come and gone and here we are into the Spring Bulletin. How time flies!

The big news and most talked about subject lately has been the appointment of the new Colonel-in-Chief of the Regiment. A lot of mixed feelings. Everyone looking forward to the change of C-in-C and related ceremonies on the March 17th weekend here in Edmonton.

Our branch is still feeling a little down over the fact we lost four of comrades and members: Slater, Vold, Neufeld and McDonald, in a span of three or four weeks. They are gone but not forgotten. Never the less we will carry on and are looking forward to another great year. We picked up a few new members -- Stan Woodcock, Warren Bard and Bob Hidson -- guys from the mid to late 1960's. (All of our members were listed in the 2006 volume of the Patrician).

In a month or so our perennial snowbirds, the Barnharts, the Polowicks and the Craigs will return with their tans. Lyle Saumer made it to the last meeting with cane and all, recovering from a hip operation.

Several members are looking forward to the 60th Anniversary coming up this summer in Calgary. Also heard a "rumour" there might be another Op Marguerite hosted by Wainwright in 2008. Only a rumour now, you hear!

Another date you might want to mark on your calendars is 5-8 June 2008. This is the 67th Anniversary of parachuting in the Cdn Armed Forces as well as the 40th Anniversary of the Cdn AB Regt to be held in Edmonton.

No change in our Executive for 2007. I guess everyone is happy with the work being done by the chosen few. Our meetings are still the same, fourth Saturday of each month except July and August, Kingsway Legion, 1100 hrs. Drop in if you are around.

Hope to see a bunch of you in Calgary late Aug/Sep.

Manitoba & Northwest Ontario Branch

By D'Arcy Best

The Branch meets for an informal 'Old Buddy Session' on the fourth Wednesday of each month (except July, August and December) at the Charleswood Branch No. 100, Royal Canadian Legion, 6003 Roblin Boulevard, Winnipeg. Anytime after supper. Casual dress.

Coming Events

Sunday, 18 March: Regimental Day. 2:00 PM in the Patio Room, Charleswood Legion. This is an informal gettogether of the Patricia Family, and serving members, wives, companions and friends are welcome. Light refreshments will be provided. Dress is optional.

June/July/August: Golf Tournament. TBA.

Sunday, September 23: General Meeting. 2:00 PM in the Patio Room, Charleswood Legion.

Saturday, 13 October: Branch Annual Dinner at the Charleswood Legion. Bar opens at 6:00 PM, Dinner at 7:00. Dress: Blazer or suit and tie.

Sunday, 11 November: Remembrance Day Services at All Saints Church and Oak Park High School. Timings to be confirmed.

Ottawa Branch

By Harry Bloom

The Ottawa Branch will be holding it's 17th of March gathering early this year in order to coincide with the visit of Lady Patricia to Ottawa. She will be stopping here on 14/15 March while enroute to Edmonton for the Colonels in Chief parade on 17 March.

Patricias from Quebec and Ontario will gather in Ottawa to say good bye to our Colonel in Chief who will step down after 32 years of dedicated service to her Regiment.

Vancouver Branch

By Thelma Holland

President: Thomas (Tom) J. Holland (Address on Page 4)

Vice-President: Glenn S. Palmer

6479 Canada Way Burnaby BC V5E 3P3 Phone: (604) 522-3613

Secretary/Treasurer: Thelma A. Holland (Address on

Page 4)

Directors:

Robert (Bob) McDonald Donald (Don) M. Boyce #602-728 Farrow Street 12493 - 79th Avenue Coquitlam BC V3J 3S6 Surrey BC V3W 8C4 Phone: (604) 599-3811 Phone: (604)-939-9304 Mary (Garry) Jantzen Donald (Don) B. Urquhart 7740 No. 4 Road 217-2020 Cedar Village Crescent North Vancouver V7J 3P5 Richmond BC V6Y 2T5 Phone: (604) 987-0384 Phone: (604) 278-0719

Branch Calendar

Patricia Regimental Day: Reception for Lady Patricia: Sunday, March 18 2007. In the Anderson Room of the Seaforth Armoury. Details still to be worked out. Anyone visiting the Vancouver area at the time is more than welcome to attend. Please contact the Secretary for catering purposes.

Annual General Meeting: Tentative Date, April 2007

Annual BBQ: Will be at the home of Val Tutte in Richmond, 3rd or 4th Sunday in August. Details will be worked out at the Branch AGM. Anyone visiting the area is more than welcome to attend. Please phone Secretary to confirm for catering purposes.

Christmas Party: usually held 2nd Sunday in December at 3:00 pm at the home of Jenny and Don Urquhart.

Any further details on the Branch Activity can be obtained at any time by contacting the Branch Secretary.

Wainwright Branch

By Bert Scott

At our Annual General Meeting 29 January the following members were elected:

President: Bill Miller (Address on Page 4)

Vice President: Mike Austdal

Box 3163

Wainwright AB T9W 1T1 Phone: (780) 842-6496

E-mail: michael.austdal@cubic.com

Secretary: Melanie McEachern (Address on Page 4)

Treasurer: Tom Boyd 1006 - 18 Avenue

Wainwright AB T9W 1K2 Phone: (780) 842 4624

E-mail Tom63@cablerocket.com

The Branch meets the last Monday of each month at the Wainwright Legion.

LAST POST			
Name	Service	Date	Place
Frank McBride	WWII	8 Oct 2006	Vancouver BC
Lloyd Bailey Smith	Korea	23 Oct 2006	Nanton AB
William Henderson	WWII, Korea	5 Nov 2006	Halifax NS
Gordon Arthur Rose	Regular Force	5 Nov 2006	Victoria BC
Benedict Fougere	Regular Force	10 Nov 2006	Chilliwack BC
William James Shaw	Pre WWII PF, WWII	18 Nov 2006	Vancouver BC
Thomas Drysdale McLaren	Pre WWII PF, WWII (1937-41)	19 Nov 2006	Victoria BC
Alcide (Sid) Herve Joseph Carignan	WWII (1 Can Para), Korea, Regular	23 Nov 2006	Moose Jaw SK
John (Jack) Bennett	WWII	23 Nov 2006	White Rock BC
Ronald Rooney	Korea (1 PPCLI)	28 Nov 2006	Whitehorse YT
Cornelius (Corny) Neufeld	Korea (2 PPCLI), Regular	29 Nov 2006	Edmonton AB
James Edward Abram	Korea (2 PPCLI)	1 Dec 2006	The Pas MB
Dean James Dunlop, CD	Regular Force (PPCLI and Int)	3 Dec 2006	Ottawa ON
Godfrey (Ole) Elling Vold, CD	Regular (RCASC Cook, 1 & 2 PPCLI)	8 Dec 2006	Edmonton AB
George Arthur Garbutt	WWII	13 Dec 2006	Calgary AB
Delmer Richard Harrison	WWII, Korea (2 PPCLI)	18 Dec 2006	Surrey BC
Ernest Albert Shone	Pre WWII PF, WWII, Regular Force	20 Dec 2006	Victoria BC
Harold L. Davey	WWII	27 Dec 2006	Vancouver BC
Robert C. McDonald, CD	WWII (1 Can Para), Korea, Regular	28 Dec 2006	Stony Plain AB
Daniel Alan Brolly	WWII, Korea, Regular	31 Dec 2006	Winnipeg MB
Paul (Penny) Morley Rutherford, CD	Korea (1 & 3 PPCLI), Regular	20 Jan 2007	Calgary AB
W. Roy E. Bruce, MMM, CD	Regular (1 Cdn Rif Bn, QORC & PPCLI)	25 Jan 2007	Nepean ON
Elmer Haskill	Korea (2 PPCLI)	25 Jan 2007	Bakersfield CA, US.
Raymond Maurice (Sam) Sanregret, CD	WWII, Korea (2 QORC), Regular Force (QORC & PPCLI)	30 Jan 2007	Winnipeg MB
	"We will remember them"		

"Always a Patricia"

PROXY

I,	of the	Branch, being		
a member in good standing of t	the Princess Patricia's Canadian L	ight Infantry Association, hereby		
appoint	, or failing him/her, the S	Secretary-Treasurer, to attend and		
act on my behalf at the Annua	al General Meeting on Saturday,	1 September 2007, and at any		
adjournment thereof, and to vote on such matters as may come before the Meeting.				
Dated this day of	2007.			
Signature				

Note: Signed Proxies should be forwarded to arrive by 23 August 2007 at:

PPCLI Association Secretariat c/o Regimental Headquarters Princess Patricia's Canadian Light Infantry PO Box 10500 Stn Forces Edmonton AB T5J 4J5

or given to the Secretary-Treasurer two hours before the Meeting.